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NEPHILIM ARE HERE – Part Eight: SOUL 

SCALPING, HAARP, DEMONS in DENVER 

Shout out to Mr. James – I see you ministering on the youtube messages and 

what a blessing you are! 

Thank you everyone for your prayers for me to get better. 

Phil said that the US and Russia have been working together on weather 

modification since the 70’s.   

 

HAARP – we have harp stations all over the world.  What they are using to modify 

the weather and use it as a weapon is much more even than HAARP now.   

They can take a hurricane or a tornado completely out of existence.  They can 

cause it to rain or cause a drought.  They can drive hurricanes wherever they want 

them to go.  They can cause earthquakes etc. 

**JFK talks of weather control at the UN in 1961  - Please play this clip** 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5bmHb3DPTIE 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5bmHb3DPTIE
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HAARP Boils the upper atmosphere. 
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Totally man made.  Picture by: Ron Morgan  

Eph.2:2 – Wherein in time past you walked according to the course of this world, 

according to the prince of the power of the air (satan), the spirit that now 

worketh in the children of disobedience. 

*satan’s minions are controlling the air/atmosphere 

He said marshal law is a dictatorship and that when it is instated that hoarding 

will be outlawed.  Whatever you have will be taken: radios, stashed gas, food etc.  

He believed that they would 1st work to get One World Government in place and  

 

then thin out the population of the planet and then all heck would break loose.  

How are they going to “thin out” the population?  When they come at Christians 

and make them choose between taking the mark of the beast or being beheaded 

– then the thinning out will begin.  And let us remember, the guillotines are 

already in place in America and this is much faster than what Isis is doing with 

their swords. 
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Rev.13:15 – And he (false prophet) had power to give life unto the image of the 

beast, that the image of the beast should both speak, and cause that as many as 

would not worship the image of the beast should be killed. 

Rev.20:4 b – and I saw the souls of them that were beheaded for the witness of 

Jesus, and for the Word of God, 

People were asking about seeing an alien/demon and he said you don’t want to 

see one.  He said seeing one face to face, you would not be in a very healthy state 

after that physically or mentally.   

He said the government has been lying acting like we are still using old technology 

to cut tunnels underground.  Boring machines went out in the 70’s.   

OUT OF DATE  
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Now we drill with lasers and can cut a 7 mile tunnel in a day.   

 

We know that military technology is ahead of what they let us know, but haven’t 

really known how far.  He said for every one calendar year they are ahead of what 

we, the public, know by 45 years.  So he said at that time in 1996 they were about 

1200 years ahead of the public.   Do you know according to those estimates they 

are about 2000 years ahead of us right now.  He said he did not even know how 

far ahead they are with computer technology – it is off the charts.  He stated that 

we have only been getting about 5%  truth.  He did speak of prison cars that were 

equipped with 143 shackles per train.  THIS IS NOT A RUMOR – HE SAW THEM.  

They were called UN prisoner transfer cars.  Someone asked how these people 

that worked in these DUMBS were not talking about all of this and he said, simple, 

they get a nice paycheck.  He said anywhere from $ 4,000 to $ 40,000 a month 
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depending on the type of job you were doing.  **Other sources said there is a 

screening process and that the potential worker depending on the type of work 

and how much they would see or learn were subject to chemical mind erasure.** 

*********************************** 

There are many secret underground facilities such as the Los Alamos base that 
provides an  underground garage for the human-American UFO fleets located in 
Los Alamos, New Mexico. Even so, it is the Archuleta Mesa that is considered as 
the capital of the alien segment of the secret (Bavarian-Draconian-Illuminati-
Alien) NWO government in America, while the Denver International Airport is the 
capital of the Human segment of the secret NWO government.      

 

New World Airport  - Freemasons – dedication capstone 
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Killing the dove who we all know represents Holy Spirit *supposedly the murals 
have been painted over.* 
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Red eyes = demonic  They say shining red eyes are meant to ward off bad spirits. 
That’s nothing but occult / witchcraft.  The head of this statue fell on its maker 

killing him. 
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A “grotesque” popping out of a suitcase.  Some people call this a gargoyle but 
gargoyle’s are supposed to be waterspouts keeping the water from running down 

on the MASONRY of buildings.  This is a demon with a snake crawling over it. 
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This is the god anubis making his way to Denver for the King Tut art exibit.  
Entering one of America’s Gateways / Statue of Liberty given by the Freemasons is 

actually the godess isis (asherah in our Bibles) who was married to nimrod – sun 
worship represented by the rays on top of her head.  anubis the Egyptian god of 
the dead is her adopted son.  Gates/gateways are supposed to be protected, be 

vigilant about what comes in our gates. 

Gen. 22:17 - That in blessing I will bless thee, and in multiplying I will multiply thy 
seed as the stars of the heaven, and as the sand which is upon the sea shore; and 
thy seed shall possess the gate of his enemies; 

That was to Abraham regarding Israel.  Who is possessing our gates???? 
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Entering London’s Gates 
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anubis – God of the dead on the runway at Denver International Airport 

Everything they “elite” do is planned: dates, colors, times, locations, speeches, 
symbols, artwork, people attending functions, movies, books etc.   

Only high ranking Freemasons, Scottish Rite, and other societies under the 
umbrella of luciferian control have been allowed into positions of gaining security 
clearance to even come in contact with these aliens.  It was shortly after the 
treaties were made with the aliens, that the alien infestation of our government 
and elected offices started taking place.   

 

The Science Fiction movie Close Encounters of the Third Kind  - 1977 was sold to 
the public as the first contact we had with aliens, of course created in fiction 
format so no one would believe it. But in reality, contact had been made in 1933. 
It could have been earlier than this, but if there was contact, it's been kept well 
hidden. 

 We know there are many underground bases, practically underground cities that 
are kept well hidden and out of public view that sprang up as a result of having 
alien contact and making treaties with them.  These treaties called for joint bases 
to be built for the exchange of technology with aliens. Our scientists and experts 
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would work side by side with aliens and were taught the new forms of technology 
that had been agreed upon. 

 For instance, our government allows the aliens to mutilate animals and kidnap 
humans in exchange for antigravity technology, microchips, lasers, free energy 
and more. In exchange, we agreed to deny their existence, cover up their crashed 
UFO's, lie about human abductions and animal mutilations and keep a lid on an 
alien presence in this country.  While these aliens  mutilated animals for body 
parts and abducted humans for experiments, hybridization, soul scalping (also 
called soul removal), chip implantation, mind control programming, dreamscape 
manipulation, genetic engineering experiments, crossbreeding, cloning, 
harvesting for body parts, using humans for food. Meanwhile our government 
looks the other way and protects them while they are doing it. And this still 
happens today. 

  At the same time, while the aliens have been implementing their hideous agenda 
onto us and worldwide, our shadow government has been taught this same 
technology and has been implementing it on us themselves, such as chip 
implantation, mind control programming, dreamscape manipulation, genetic 
experimenting (super soldier), cloning, and global tracking and control. We have 
also learned antigravity research and literally have our own UFO fleets that are 
built underground, tested at Area 51, painted at Area 52 and stored at Los 
Alamos, among other bases. 

 The Dulce Base is more technically known as a Biogenetics Laboratory including 
but by no means limited to: Atomic Manipulation, cloning, human psychic 
research, advanced mind control, animal/human crossbreeding, visual and audio 
chip implantation, and the abduction and feeding off of humans, including 
children.  It is the Second largest Reptilian and Grey base in North America, yet is 
the Central Hub for all the underground bases. The largest base is located by Taos, 
New Mexico. 

 In their insane desire to have human bodies as their own, Aliens have perfected 
the ability to take a person's soul out of their body and put it 'elsewhere.'  

**Please play from 1:08 – 1:56** 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cpkM-SQbrqo 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cpkM-SQbrqo
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This gives them access to a human body devoid of a soul. The body is a shell, a 
carcass, and they can take over and possess this body and use it for themselves.  
This is termed as "walking-in." There are two types of walk-ins. Aliens can walk-in 
and possess a live human body, and/or a dead human, or in this instance, a live 
human who had their soul removed and then their body was taken over and 
walked-in by an alien. 

 

 What happens to the souls? What is a soul? A soul is what makes you-you. We 
are souls, and our bodies are just shells that cover our souls. Can we exist outside 
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our bodies? Yes, as a spirit, in spirit form. The aliens are kidnapping humans and 
taking out their souls and then putting these souls in storage containers, even 
boxes, and then taking over the human bodies as their own. 

 The person who was abducted and kidnapped is not dead. They are still alive, but 
now as a soul, they are trapped in that container or storage box they were put 
into. They become prisoners imprisoned in these storage containers with no way 
out. 

Ezek.13:17-19 – Likewise, thou son of man, set thy face against the daughters of 
they people, which prophesy out of their own heart; and prophesy thou against 
them, And say, thus saith the Lord GOD; Woe to the women that sew pillows to 
all armholes, and make kerchiefs upon the head of every stature to hunt souls!  
Will ye hunt the souls of My people, and will ye save the souls alive that come 
unto you?  And will ye pollute Me among My people for handfuls of barley and for 
pieces of bread, to slay the souls that should not die, and to save the souls alive 
that should not live, by your lying to My people that hear your lies? 

 

**Mr. James shared in the video “Technology and Great Deception in Biblical End 
Times” that the demons have a body switching technology.  He said the Lord 
showed him that people could take themselves out of their body and be put into 
another body that they liked.  This is using some type of demonic technology.  He 
said after about a month the “new” body would start developing boils all over.  So 
then they would have to switch bodies again at that point.**  

 Sherry Shriner said, This is what the Lord has shown me, and this can be verified 
by others who have leaked out information about these bases, and if people 
today who work at these bases would come forward as whistleblowers, we might 
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be able to stop this once and for all and demand a Congressional investigation 
(most congressmen and congresswomen don't even know these bases exist). We 
need to free these people and bomb these bases out of existence! 

 The Center For Missing and Exploited Children (run by the government for spin 
control) estimates that 300,000 children are missing each year. This number could 
be much, much higher and probably is. Over ten years that's 30 million children. 
That is a lot of food and harvested bodies for aliens. Our government will kill 
people to keep it quiet rather than keep it from happening. Why? Because in 
exchange for their silence, the aliens give them technology. 

 Free energy, cures for cancers, and even Aids were found as far as 30 years ago, 
but the government confiscated and confiscates the inventions and patents and 
has killed the scientists and inventors themselves. They don't want cures when 
the dying industry is big business. They don't want to heal you; their purpose is to 
kill you. Aids was designed by them to begin with and to target and kill off 
undesirable populations with predisposed types of DNA. Depopulation is a big 
part of the Illuminati-NWO agenda. And they don't want you to have free energy 
when they're making billions of dollars making you pay for it. Under the New 
World Order, mankind serves as nothing but slaves if they're not being used as 
alien food.  
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We pay for them to exist in the underground mansions we've built for them with 
our tax dollars. We have built them a worldwide underground super tube shuttle 
system. They can travel underground to almost anywhere in the world at speeds 
we can't even imagine on the surface earth. 

Sherry Shriner 

********************************* 

THOMAS CASTELLO 

He is either dead or still on the run after leaking this information.  He was a 

security guard at Dulce base.   

 

He said the 4th floor contained captured disembodied souls, the living essence.     

CLOSING 

Luke 21:26 – Men’s hearts failing them for fear, and for looking after those things 

which are coming on the earth: for the powers of heaven shall be shaken.  I think 

this scripture has many implications as we see the evil coming out in the open 

more and more. 
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Sherry Shriner said: 

Pray for the release of these souls. There is power in prayer, and through prayer, 
these souls that are being imprisoned CAN BE released and sent to the Lord or 
just set free from the imprisonment. 

 

PRAYER 

Sherry Shriner – Prisoners of Dulce Base 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=liqh8yRwtbo 

Phil Schneider – Last Lecture 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9COrANDQvWg&index=3&list=PLnZ974mrg_

PGgRAeUnwfg5ROjBhoZ2AAm 

At the Door Revelation 1:18-19 - channel 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC05qwH8ubmqhN2Q0DTvSfYg 

At the Door Revelation 1:18-19 with James and Angelia – Technology and Great 

Deception 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4xHjb1gvveU&list=PLnZ974mrg_PEUZ-

stkCMOOF-aWFtS_xVw&index=2 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=liqh8yRwtbo
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9COrANDQvWg&index=3&list=PLnZ974mrg_PGgRAeUnwfg5ROjBhoZ2AAm
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9COrANDQvWg&index=3&list=PLnZ974mrg_PGgRAeUnwfg5ROjBhoZ2AAm
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC05qwH8ubmqhN2Q0DTvSfYg
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4xHjb1gvveU&list=PLnZ974mrg_PEUZ-stkCMOOF-aWFtS_xVw&index=2
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4xHjb1gvveU&list=PLnZ974mrg_PEUZ-stkCMOOF-aWFtS_xVw&index=2

